OFFICE OF THE MAYOR
POST OFFICE BOX 2511 - WINSTON-SALEM, NC 27102

J. ALLEN JOINES
MAYOR

May 2, 2023

Representative Donny Lambeth
North Carolina General Assembly
4627 S Main Street
Winston-Salem, NC 27127

Dear Representative Lambeth,

We greatly appreciate the work you are doing on behalf of the citizens of Forsyth County and
Winston-Salem.

The purpose of this letter is to amend our request for assistance with the construction of critical
infrastructure improvements in the Coliseum/Fairgrounds area. My earlier letter provided more
in-depth information about the need.

As you will recall, the cost of these improvements will exceed $50,000,000.00. Therefore, we
request your assistance in obtaining funds to cover a majority of these improvements.

Please let me know if you have any questions or if it would be helpful for me to come to Raleigh
to present before a committee.

Again, we are very grateful for your help.
Sincerely,

J. Allen Joines

Mayor

cc. Dr. Susan Wente, President

Mr. John Currie, Athletic Director
Mr. Lee Garrity, City Manager
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